 The following recommendations are offered to support 
continuous improvement in offering services and supports in the most integrated 
setting consistent with the ADA and Olmstead. 
Recommendation #1: Nevada should develop at 10-year community integration 
plan for Nevadans with disabilities and those with age-related conditions. The 
this was 2015 
plan should include: 
– Gubernatorial and Legislative Support 
– Statewide Comprehensive Stakeholder Involvement 
– Measurable Strategies and Outcomes 
– Long-Term Budget Assumptions and Projections 
Recommendation #2: Nevada public agencies should establish an internal 
mechanism to evaluate ongoing compliance with Olmstead and the ADA 
integration mandate. 
Recommendation #3: Nevada should develop policies and oversight 
mechanisms for waiting lists prioritization and corresponding reasonable pace 
standards. 
Recommendation #4: Nevada should develop mechanisms to directly engage 
consumers and families in planning and designing supports. 
Recommendation #5: Nevada should conduct a specialized needs assessment 
in rural and frontier areas in order to identify services gaps in these areas, and 
develop a plan to address these gaps.

